	FACILITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION

	District I Agricultural Education Program Advisor - Aaron Leary

	SUMMARY OF July, 2008 ACTIVITIES 

	

	I. On Site Technical Assistance  -- 0 Schools   

	

	II. On Site Technical Assistance -- Ag. Literacy Coordinator -- 0

	

	III. Workshops/In-Services/Presentations Conducted -- 0

	

	

	IV. Meetings/Conventions/Conferences Attended -- 3

	

	· Professional Development Committee Meeting – Northfield INN – Springfield, IL

· FCAE Staff Meeting – Northfield INN – Springfield, IL

· FCAE Staff Retreat – Millennium Hotel – St. Louis, MO

	

	V.  Other Activities -- 

	

	· Organized office and office materials 

· Completed state monthly reports

· Developed and posted List-serve emails

· Organized and sorted school files

· Returned emails, phone calls and other office correspondence

· Finalized plans for Fall Section Meeting in-services

· Prepared Fall Section Meeting Agendas

· Prepared Fall Section Meeting packets

· Added new teacher information into database

· Moved and removed teachers from the database

· Added/moved teachers in MyCaert

· Provided assistance to teachers with Incentive Funding Grant Applications

· Provided assistance to Administrators in order to fill teaching vacancies

· Other various office duties

	

	VI.  Miles Traveled  -- 780

	

	VII. Comments/Observations --

	

	Once again, the summer has gone by very fast. The teaching vacancies in District 1 filled fairly easily. A couple of part-time positions are still vacant, but are going to be hard to fill. The teachers decided to not have a District summer workshop this year and instead, have a workshop prior to their Fall Section meetings. This will allow 60 teachers to attend the workshop instead of 25. Hopefully it will be a success. It has been 5 times the work for me since I have had to plan 5 workshops instead of 1, but that is fine. I feel it will be worth it. A flame was rekindled at Peoria Manual this month. They are restructuring the school into career academies and the new Principal is interested in Hort/Ag. Hopefully we can grow that program into a fulltime program with and FFA chapter. Time will tell….


